
MALABAR TOWN COUNCIL SPECIAL MEETING 
NOVEMBER 05, 2020             7:00 PM 

 
 This meeting of the Malabar Town Council was held at Town Hall at 2725 Malabar Road.   
A. CALL TO ORDER: 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Mayor Reilly.  The P&P was led by Mayor.  
 
B. ROLL CALL:  

  COUNCIL CHAIR MAYOR PATRICK T. REILLY 
  VICE-CHAIR: STEVE RIVET    
  COUNCIL MEMBERS: GRANT BALL  
   BRIAN VAIL  
   DAVID SCARDINO    
   DANNY WHITE 
  TOWN MANAGER: LISA MORRELL 
  TOWN CLERK/TREASURER: DEBBY FRANKLIN 
   
C. ACTION ITEMS: Swearing in of Council: 

 
There was one referendum question on the ballot for voters to decide if they wanted to continue 
with the MSTU for law enforcement services provided by Brevard County.  The unofficial results 
indicate it was approved by 88.42 percent of the voters or 1,757 voted yes to 230 that voted no.    
MOTION: CM Vail / CM White to certify the unofficial election results approving the continuation 
of the MSTU services provided by Brevard County Sheriff’s Office.  VOTE: All Ayes. 
  
There were no candidates on the ballot for this election as both District 2 and 3 were 
unchallenged incumbents who will be sworn in the serve another two-year term.  District 1 
representative had reached the term limit of three consecutive two-year terms.  Marisa 
Acquaviva qualified for this seat and was also unchallenged.  The Mayor was also up for 
election as the incumbent and was unchallenged.  Patrick T. Reilly will begin his second four-
year term at this meeting. Clerk asked the Mayor Reilly to step down to the podium and be 
sworn in. 
 
Mayor Reilly then asked Grant to step down to the podium and presented him with a plaque for 
his six years of dedicated service to the Town.  He was then presented with a framed Town flag 
from the Council, Boards, staff and residents as a thank you for his service.  
 
Clerk then asked Marisa Acquaviva to the podium to read the Oath and take her seat on the dais. 
Clerk then asked CM Rivet to stand and raise his right hand and read the Oath. 
Clerk then asked CM Vail to stand and raise his right hand and read the Oath. 
 
Mayor Reilly then asked the Board Members to come forward and administered the Oath to 
each of them.  Council thanked them all for their continued support of the Town. 
 

D. ADJOURNMENT 
Without objection, Chair adjourned the meeting at 7:15 PM.   

        
       TOWN OF MALABAR 
        
       BY:           original signed      
             Mayor Patrick T. Reilly, Council Chair 

ATTEST: 
           
Debby K. Franklin, C.M.C., Town Clerk/Treasurer 
                _11/16/2020 

Date Approved 


